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principal.from the

Grant Keleher

Night at the Museum

Out Project Based Learning 
curriculum culminated last 
Wednesday night with “A Night 
at the Museum”, held at the 

Maitland Museum. The students have 
been working hard to try and create 
some exhibits for the Maitland Museum 
to attract visitors and showcase the rich 
history of our very proud community. 

I was overwhelmed by the community 
support this project received when I 
arrived to the Museum and had to firstly 
line up to get in and then struggled to 
move around the Museum because of 
the sheer number of people. The pride of 
our students when they were presenting 
was evident and I could see that certain 

elements of the exhibits triggered many a 
happy memory and conversation starter 
for our parents, grandparents and special 
people that visited the Museum.

A huge thank you must go to Tim Tuck 
whose idea this was. He has done an 
amazing job supporting classes and 
orchestrating this massive event. He even 
wrote a song especially for the night, 
which our choir performed beautifully.

The Maitland Museum itself is a gem in 
the town of Maitland and is up there with 
the best local museums I have ever seen. 
I know I’ll be taking my family back there 
again and taking my time to go through 
it and truly appreciate the effort put into 
maintaining and showcasing our history.
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Grant Keleher

Central Yorke  
Football Academy
It is with great pleasure that I announce that 
Central Yorke will be a specialist football 
academy for our senior school students 
from 2020 onwards. 

We have partnered with the SANFL, 
Woodville/West Torrens, Port Power and the 
YPFL to create this initiative. As a result CYS 
will be offering 25 spaces for a male team 
and a female team to undertake the study 
and practical components of AFL as part of 
their curriculum. 

The curriculum will consist of Level 1 
Coaching, Umpiring and Trainers courses as 
well as AFL in the media, enhancements in 
sport and tactical awareness of the game. 

The practical component will be team based 
with the academy competing against other 
teams, such as SAASTA, Eagles underage 
and other school sides. Students will be 
provided opportunities and get coaching 
from some of our best footballers from the 
Eagles and Power sides. 
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Depending on the success next year we are 
also looking to expand this to a specialist 
program for Years 8-12. This is a really 
exciting opportunity and one that we think 
will only benefit our school, community and 
greater region. More information will be 
coming out to students at our SACE nights 
and there are also posters at the local 
football clubs. 

SACE Parent Information 
evening
This Monday August 26 and tuesday August 
27 are  our SACE parent information 
meeting. It is a time where students and 
their families can continue with their PLP 
journey and start looking at future career 
paths and ask questions about appropriate 
subjects for next year. It is also a night 
where parents can gain an understanding 
about SACE. 

I highly recommend our students and 
parents going along to this. Information has 
already gone home in the form of a letter as 
well as on the school app, school Facebook 

page and newsletter. Staff will be on hand 
to answer any questions that you may have 
in regards to curriculum.

Pupil Free Day/School Closure
Can parents please note that we have 
a pupil free day Tuesday the 3rd of 
September. Staff will be working on 
Formative Assessment, Site Improvement 
and Student Behaviour Management 
through Interoception. This day was chosen 
as it is one of the only days available for the 
experts who will be coming up to run the 
day. 

There is also a school closure planned 
on Wednesday the 25th of September for 
the Yorke Peninsula Field Days. Being an 
Agricultural Focus school it is important 
we allow our community time to access the 
Field Days and see the possibilities that 
Agriculture can provide outside of a school 
setting. It gives all of our families a day to 
visit Paskeville and support the learning of 
the school. 

Until next time.

Grant Keleher
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The Maitland Museum hosted 
over two hundred visitors on the 
evening of August 21 for Central 
Yorke School’s 2019 Project Based 

Learning Expo. 

The aptly named ‘Night At the Museum’ 
showcased student learning around 
the theme of local history with families 
viewing firsthand the practical and 
research based projects students had been 
working on throughout the term.

To accommodate the projects the 
museum’s meeting room was transformed 
into an exhibition gallery with Kindy 
through Year 9 classes work mounted 
around the room. 

Maitland Model
Centre stage was an ambitious model of 
Maitland constructed by the Year 6 class 
complete with scannable Internet links 
to historic information researched by the 
Year 8 class. This was supplemented by the 
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Year 4 class’s old and new photos of the 
town and the Year 5 student’s research at 
the Maitland Cemetery.

Stump-Jump Ploughs
The Kindy students project focused on 
the stump-jump plough while the Year 1 
students had interviewed grandparents 
and written their own history book. 
Several classes worked with the museum 
itself, with the Year 3 students creating 

museum scavenger hunts and Year 5 
students working on the restoration of the 
museum gate.

ANZAC Spirit
Year 7 students researched how popular 
pastimes and activities had changed and 
the Year 9 class showcased their award 
winning Premier’s ANZAC Spirit Prize 
essays and research.
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Elsewhere in the museum the Year 1’s 
had set up a photo booth and using 
their photography skills had a brisk 
evening charging a gold coin donation for 
professional portraits.

Official Opening
The official opening of the evening was 
held at 7pm with the school’s Senior 
Vocal Ensemble under conductor Debbie 
Schwartz leading the singing of the school 
hymn in the old school grounds. This was 
followed by the song ‘Another Page of 

History’ which emphasised the historic 
contributions made by ‘everyday’ people 
and was accompanied by a huge montage 
of local historic photos projected onto the 
wall of the museum.

A sausage sizzle run by the school, tea 
and coffee provided by the National Trust 
Committee and slice and cakes made by 
the Home Economics students all raised 
additional funds for the museum which also 
received a $500 donation from the school.
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The unique evening was well received 
with older visitors reminiscing about past 
school-days and many expressing surprise 
at the expansive museum collections.

Museum staff were very happy with the 
evening, posting on social media to say 
“Thank you so much for an amazing evening 
and all the hard work done by the students 
to make the evening such a huge success.”

Thank you
Thank you to all the teaching staff at the 
school who worked with the students on the 
many projects. Thank you to Groundsman 
Trevor Allen for transporting students up 
and back to the museum over the past 
term.  Thanks as well to conductor Debbie 
Schwartz and the school vocal group for 
your part in the opening. 

Finally, thank you to the museum's National 
Trust committee for their support and help 
in staging the event.
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Talisha Buckskin, Army Recruit!

Talisha Buckskin is a 19 year old Indigenous 
FLO student from Central Yorke School. 

Tahlia is from Point Pearce Community 
and is a family orientated student who 
has faced many challenges living in a rural 
community. 

ADFA Testing
Talisha sat her Australian Defence Force 
Academy (ADFA) testing last year and 
made it through to the Navy Indigenous 
Development Program in Cairns. 

Unfortunately, although Talisha completed 
her six-weeks training she did not make 
it through to the next stage due to fitness 
concerns. Despite this, Talsiha loved her 
time in Cairns and made many lifelong 
friends.

Keeping On, Keeping On
But Talisha didn't give up. 

With assistance and support from Whitelion 
she continued to work towards her goals 
and two weeks ago she received a call from 
the Army Indigenous Development Program 
enquiring on her fitness and willingness to 
join the Program in the Northern Territory 
for six months. 

Was she still keen to give it a go? 
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Of course she was, and last Monday Talisha 
got the call from the Army nurse who said 
she had been accepted into the program! 
and someone from the Army would call her 
to inform her of the details. 

Talisha called me as her case manager to 
relay the exciting news. She said she could 
not stop smiling but had better get off the 
phone and call her Mum and Dad!  

The whirlwind of news continued with 
Talisha receiving a call from the Army 
Indigenous Program Officer congratulating 
her on being accepted and informing her 
she was leaving for Darwin on Thursday!

The Program
The ADFA Program is residential and 
designed to assist applicants in achieving 
the prerequisite requirements to enter 
the Army as a recruit. The process will 
introduce her to the Army culture, improve 
her academic foundations, and provide 
her with the skills, knowledge, attitude 
and confidence to be an effective soldier. 
Talisha's accommodation, meals and all 

medical are funded by the Army and she will 
also receive an Army income throughout 
this time. 

Within three days of finding out Talisha had 
left her hometown and family and headed 
to Darwin for the opportunity of a lifetime. 
Nervous but excited, Talisha knew she 
had support behind her to assist her with 
achieving this big step. 

I am so very proud of this young lady 
and what she is about to embark on and 
achieve. She is a real inspiration to not 
only her own community and culture but 
showing all young people that perseverance 
and courage can lead you to great 
opportunities. 

Cori Pollard | Whitelion Case Manager
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Kadina Show
The CYS Goats and Steer teams had their 
first exhibition at the Kadina Show this 
month. Congratulations for their wins - 
First Place in the Grand Parade and First 
Place in the Steer Competition. 

Well done to all staff and students at 
the show including Ali Adams, Jackie 
Smart, Jaynelle Le Feuvre and Danny 
Le Feuvre. Congrats also on the pre-
show preparation by the Ag classes and 
teachers Jaynelle Le Feuvre and Sarah 
Townsend.

Spotlight On
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Ag Open Day
The ag students hgeld their annual Open 
Day on the afternoon of Thursday August 
22.

There was a great turn out of parents, 
visitors and classes who toured the ag 
block and saw the students in action with 

the animals. During the afternoon, the 
goats and steers were led through their 
paces, there was a delicious pork BBQ 
run by senior students, sheep were 
rounded up and checked and baby 
animals were hand fed.

Ag Studies
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Bonfire time

A s mentioned in Newsletter 13, all 
of the children of the Point Pearce 
Campus have been busy this 
term building a bonfire out the 

back of the school.  After the big build up, 
last Monday, August 12th. saw the bonfire 
finally lit! Together we had between 55 and 
60 children, staff and community members 
there.

Graham our grounds person had the honour 
of lighting it. All of the children were seated 
around it on seats when he lit it. The flames 
and heat were amazing!

Every child collected their own 
marshmallow stick and waited patiently 
for the fire to die down to coals, so that 

marshmallows could be toasted. Potatoes 
in jackets were also placed into the coals as 
well.

The children and adults had a fun time 
toasting their marshmallows, and the 
potatoes were roasted beautifully!

A barbecue was also cooked for everyone to 
enjoy. Everyone there had  a great time.

The next day the children used charcoal 
pieces from the fire to draw a bonfire 
picture each. They also made an ‘Our 
Bonfire Book’ using photographs, to share 
with their friends at Maitland Campus.

The plan is now to follow this experience 
up with a more traditional meal, cooking 
wombat, kangaroo and damper in a fire.

head of  
Point Pearce.

from the

Dave Love
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Dave Love

Point Pearce

Bonfire
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2019 IMS Music Camp
Stephanie Gersch, Ashlee Radford, 
Kira Davies, Sophie Davies, Ben Allen, 
Josh French along with teacher, Debbie 
Schwartz, participated in the annual 
Instrumental Music Camp which was held at 
Port Hughes (4th August - 6th August). The 
students had the opportunity to play in a 

Concert Band of Intermediate and Advanced 
Instrumental Music students from other 
country regions. The camp concluded with 
a concert held in the Moonta Town hall with 
an extensive repertoire including favourites 
Metallica’s ‘Enter Sandman’ and Hairsprays 
‘You Can’t Stop the Beat’.

Youth Opportunities | Student Scholarships

Youth Opportunities are now offering 
thousands of dollars in financial aid 
scholarships to graduates to support them in 
their future studies. 

Thanks to a partnership with the Adam 
Scott Foundation, one Youth Opportunities 
graduate will also receive their full university 
tuition for free.  Valued at $75,000 and offered 
annually, the University Scholarship allows 
them to pursue their undergraduate studies 
at the South Australian university of their 
choice.

Youth Opportunities graduates may 
also apply for a range of school based 
scholarships worth up to $1,500 in the form 
of career guidance, financial assistance, and 
academic support.

Thirty nine students across the state received 
scholarships last semester, which ranged 
from laptops and photography equipment, to 
acting courses and school supplies.  Among 

these students was Kaylee Short from Central 
York School, who was awarded driving 
lessons.  

The next round of scholarships are now open. 
Any Youth Opportunities graduate is welcome 
to apply, with applications closing on Monday 
9th September. Visit youthopportunities.
com.au/what-we-do/scholarships/ for more 
information and to apply.

Central York School has an ongoing 
partnership with Youth Opportunities, as 
we are committed to our students’ welfare 
and development. The Personal Leadership 
Program run by Youth Opportunities 
is offered to our Year 10 students and 
aims to increase students’ resilience and 
wellbeing, as well as promoting career 
planning, achieving goals, leadership, and 
communication skills. Graduates receive 
SACE points upon completion, and are 
provided with ongoing support throughout 
high school.  
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On Wednesday August 14, CYS 
hosted over eighty Immanuel  
College music students for  
combined band and choir  

workshops and a full evening concert. On 
arrival, the visitors split into three groups, 
with their string section heading to the 
Maitland Retirement Village, the choristers 
to the school activities room and the band 
members to the Performing Arts Centre.

The Immanuel musicians were joined 
by the Yp Combined Schools Band and 
conductors from both schools put the 
students through their paces with warm 
up exercises and rehearsal of the songs 

that would be featured in the evening 
concert. The singers were also being put 
through their paces, and with the addition 
of Maitland Lutheran School students, the 
activities room was bursting at the seams!

A fabulous evening meal was catered 
for by the Parents and Friends in the 
Home Ec room. This proved very popular 
and warranted a special mention at the 
evening concert!

The PAC was full for the combined 'Night 
of Music' with a seventy piece concert 
band lifting the ceiling with Fantasia and 
'September'. 

A Night of Music
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The Immanuel band played some solo 
pieces then the string group entertained 
with a selection of classical pieces. THE 
CYS Vocal Ensemble performed next, 
to vigorous applause with the evening 
rounded off with the beautiful sounds of 
the combined choirs.

The evening was a great opportunity for 
over 130 students from Adelaide and 
across the YP to come together and make 
music for an appreciative audience.

Thank you to...
9	 Stephanie Gersch, Sophie Heinrich 

8	 Alice Burrows, Bethany Hollams, 
Elizabeth Dodd, Aidan Shipp, 
Annabelle Smart, Kira Davies, Ashlee 
Radford, Zeph Harris

7	 Nicholas Heinrich, Taylor Davies, 
Molly Rowe 

6	 Sophie Davies, Morgan Shipp 

•	 Jarrod Tucker and Liam Dodd for 
their help managing the stage

•	 Karen Crawford and the Parents and 
Friends committee  for coordinating 
and feeding us all a wonderful meal. 

•	 Betina Davies for supporting the P&F 
and setting up the Home Ec Centre.

•	 Pat Hasting for helping with catering 
especially while on leave.

•	 Shirley Lands, Jackie Smart and 
Kelly Whittaker for supporting our 
students with your presence and 
enthusiasm.

•	 Amanda Gersch  for ticket sales and 
supervision

•	 Tim Tuck for the fabulous advertising 
posters, lighting and sound.

•	 Tim Schwartz for setting up the PAC 
for the performance.
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CENTRAL YORKE SCHOOL

Parents & Friends

We recently catered for the 
Immanuel College visitors 
and our CYS band members 
for dinner on Wednesday 14th 

August. This was not only a nice fundraiser 
for our group but also provided the service 
of feeding 130 or more hungry students and 
staff. As the P&F president, I am so proud of 
the team effort that went into a successful 
evening, with many compliments received 
from our diners, as we took over the Home 
Economics Centre and utilised their space 
and facilities. 

Big thanks to Emma Mann, Janine Burrows 
and Mandy Amey, who all got busy and 
cooked delicious curries, and Pat Hasting, 
who very kindly made us a yummy pumpkin 
soup that we could serve to our vegan and 
vegetarian guests. Thank you also to our 
P&F members Fiona Hollams, Sally Davey, 
Ali Palin, Michelle Geater-Johnson, Belinda 
Wheare and Kate Butler for their donations 

of everything from butter to bread rolls 
and sauce to party pies.  And a very special 
mention must be made for Cheryle Schwartz 
and the chicken platters, salads, the dozens 
of pin wheels and homemade sausage rolls 
she contributed towards the dinner, thank 
you.

The preparation and serving on the night 
went smoothly with a massive amount of 
work from Betina Davies, Belinda Chapman, 
Kim Radford, Fiona Hollams, Janine 
Burrows, Kerrie Rowe and Tim Schwartz, 
thank you all for your time and effort.

Being a member of our P&F does not need 
to be a huge commitment, we are grateful 
to those members who contribute where 
and when they can. Our next P&F meeting 
will be held on Thursday, 5th September at 
2pm in the CYP library. We enjoy seeing new 
faces and welcome anyone who would like 
to make a positive contribution towards our 
school.  

Karen Crawford | P&F President 
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school counsellor.
from the

Helen Moloney

Carly Ryan Foundation Fact Sheets | SnapChat

Each fortnight we will be highlighting a 
popular online application. This week’s fact 
sheet from the Carly Ryan Foundation is 
Snapchat. 

Snapchat is a hugely popular messaging 
app with young people throughout the 
world. 

If you would like to discuss any issues your 
child may be having please contact me at 
the school on 8832 2613.
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How does it work?

On Snapchat, users go by a handle. 
To add friends, you can upload your contacts, search 
for people you know or use the ‘Quick Add’ feature of 
add friends of friends or strangers easily. You can also 
automatically add someone by taking a picture of their 
“Snapcode,” a special QR code unique to each user. 

To begin a conversation every Snap starts with a photo or 
video. Snapchatters can layer text, emojis, doodles, and 
more on top, and choose how long they want the Snap to be 
displayed (up to 10 seconds). Then, you can send the Snap 
to one or more friends. Stories is a feature that lets you string 
Snaps together into one longer narrative that stays available 
for 24 hours.

Be mindful who are you sharing images with and always 
remember that everything on the internet is permanent. 
Make sure you are happy for potentially anyone to see 
your snaps and share without permission.

Live Stories

Live Stories are compilations of Snaps submitted by 
Snapchatters from events and locations around the world. 
Discover allows you to explore channels from established 
publishers who curate their own content. The Discover screen 
in Snapchat also includes a selection of the day’s Live Stories.

Video and Text Chat

Snapchat also allows for one-on-one chat. Like Snaps, chats 
are cleared when a recipient leaves the Chat screen. But you 
always have the option to save a message you’d like to keep.

Lenses, Filters and Stickers

There are many ways to customise the look of your Snaps. 
Lenses add real-time special effects and sounds to a Snap. 
Filters offer different design overlays. Geo-filters are a 
popular way to customise your Snap at specific locations or 
events around the world. Stickers are colourful images and 
cartoons that give you additional ways to share content.

Snapchat is a popular messaging app that lets users exchange pictures and videos (called snaps) 
designed to disappear after they’re viewed.

SNAPCHAT
A P P  FA C T S

 TheCarlyRyanFoundation     @thecarlyryanfoundation   @TeamCarlyCRF

carlyryanfoundation.com

13+
Age Rating in 
the App Store:

Memories

Memories is a private collection of the Snaps and Stories 
that you choose to save and that don’t disappear. You can 
use Memories to create new Stories and Snaps. You can also 
choose to store certain Memories in the password-protected 
“My Eyes Only” section, which is an important feature for 
parents to be aware of.

Snapcash

Snapchat’s payment feature is not for users under 18, but 
you should know about it so nobody “borrows” your debit 
card to pay someone back or receive money via Snapchat. 
Snapchat partnered with Square Inc., to enable users to link 
their Snapchat and debit card accounts to be able to make 
peer-to-peer payments for things like paying someone back 
for lunch.

Spectactles

Spectacles consists of sunglasses with a built-in video camera. 
The glasses light up to show that you are taking a Snap, 
this may not be obvious to everyone at first so if your kids 
are using Spectacles, talk with them about protecting other 
people’s privacy by asking permission before recording them. 
You can connect the glasses directly to a phone via Bluetooth 
or WiFi to add videos to Memories.

Challenges

Snapchat is the number one application used for ‘sexting’ 
or ‘sending nudes’ between underage people. Users must 
be mindful of the social and legal consequences of sending 
images like these. If the user is under 18 years old it is illegal 
for them to produce, distribute or possess these types of 
images. 

Child abuse pictures are illegal if they are: 
 asked for;
 taken;
 received and kept; or
 sent, posted or passed around 

The maximum penalty for sharing child abuse material can be 
up to 15 years in jail this includes an offenders details placed 
on the sex offender register. 

Helen Moloney
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The continuing adventures of 

Learning TogetherMaking a Difference
ÍÍ Our Band and Choir members learned new songs together in our band and choral workshops with Immanuel college

ÏÏ The ag students 
worked together 
and won this 
great trophy!

ÐÐ The Eagles worked 
together to win the 
assembly quiz

ÐÐ The year 
1's 

interviewed mrs 

wheare for their 

pbl proje
ct

ÎÎ We made our 
own anti-
bullying posters 
using CYS 
students and 
slogans
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August 10- August 22

our birthdays
Lucas Eagle-Feast • 4B • 10 years old
Lily Bozdarovski • 5DJ • 11 years old

Riley Triplett • 9T • 15 years old
Mikayla Carruthers-Smith • 11/12V • 18 years old

Rhashawn Agius • 5DJ • 11 years old
Bethany Hollams • 8T • 14 years old

Famous Birthdays

Aug 13, 1899• Alfred Hitchcock• director
Aug 13, 1860• Annie Oakley• sharpshooter
Aug 29, 1958• Michael Jackson• entertainer

house points
week 5

698 - 682

term 3
2,377 - 2026

Year
21,759 - 21,222

 

Year 7 Pottery
The Year 7 Class have been learning together about 
pottery and how to make your own pots. They've 
investigated different techniques such as coiling 
the clay into spirals or pinching it together then 
began creating their own pots. They've learned lots 
of new vocabulary about clay and pottery and are 
developing skill in forming 3D shapes as well as 
patience in the process.

ÐÐ The year 
1's 

interviewed mrs 

wheare for their 

pbl proje
ct
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Sunny skies after rain produced this beautiful rainbow sprouting from the Performing Arts 
Centre.

The PAC was lit up and shining for the CYS / Immauel College 'Night of Music'.

PAC by night

PAC by day
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An unusual sight in the bus-bay - the bright blue of the Immanuel College coach contrasts 
with the yellow of our Department of Education bus.

The Ag Goat and Steer team parading at the 2019 Kadina Show.

Blue and yellow

Kadina Show
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2019 Calendar Dates
AUGUST

21 	 Concert Band Rehearsal 

21 	 R-8 Night at the Museum PBL 

22 	 Festival Choir Magic Millions 
Rehearsal

23	 AeroKids Gymnastics

26-28	Innes National Park Camp

27	 Flinders Uni Rural Health Visit

28 	 Concert Band Rehearsal 

28 	 Father's Day Morning

28	 AeroKids Gymnastics

29	 Book Week Assembly (1.30)

29-1 	 Royal Adelaide Show - Led Steers 

30	 AeroKids Gymnastics

SEPTEMBER
1-6	 Royal Adelaide Show Week

4 	 Concert Band Rehearsal 

4	 AeroKids Gymnastics

4-5 	Royal Adelaide Show - Goats

Term 3 Friday Assemblies
Week 1..........Whole School Assembly (9am)
Week 2.................No Assembly - Eisteddfod
Week 3.......................... Moonshot Assembly
Week 4....................................... No assembly
Week 5....................................................6 Clift
Week 6.................................Reception Atkins
Week 7.............................................. 1 McEvoy
Week 8.............................................. 2/3 Allen
Week 9......................................... R-6 Classes
Week 10...................................SRC Assembly

BACK<&past

40 years ago in 1969
The original Year 12 'Shell beach' 
geography field trips began.

30 years ago in 1989
The Year 9 Class visited Victoria, 
travelling to the Grampians, Ballarat 
and Bendigo during trip week.

25 years ago in 1994
The Year 8 Class travelled to 
Andamooka during trip week.

10 years ago in 2009
A Penny Farthing bike was a 
highlight of Grandies Day.


